
Fake news everywhere: who do
you trust?
“An able, disinterested, public-spirited press, with trained
intelligence to know the right and courage to do it, can
preserve that public virtue without which popular government
is a sham and a mockery.” —Joseph Pulitzer

Americans have been doing the job of the disgraced media
including cable ‘news’ networks for decades. In-depth,
thorough investigations of corrupt politicians, legislation,
scandals and events like OKC, TWA flight 800, 9/11 and too
many more.

President-elect Donald Trump blew the lid off the fake media
practically from day one of his run for president. He has
continued to pound on them relentlessly and shows no signs of
giving them a break. The so-called ‘mainstream’ media owned by
six major corporations quit being mainstream decades ago. That
would be ABC, NBC, CBS, CNN, MSNBC as well as every major
newspaper in this country.

FOX News Network is one of the worst. Sure, they have their
anchors who draw big numbers but those big names have refused
to tell the American people the truth either by complete
omission or by bashing the messenger. The biggest example is
the continuing cover up regarding the Marxist in the White
House and his fake presidency. Sheriff Arpaio and his
investigator, Mike Zullo, held a final press conference three
weeks ago regarding Barry Soetoro aka Obama and his fake birth
certificate. Two different forensic document examiners with
credentials a mile long on two different continents both came
to the same conclusion: The birth certificate Barry presented
to the American people is a forgery.

They nailed down a real birth certificate, who it belonged to
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and how the forgery was clumsily done using that birth
certificate. Soetoro/Obama committed fraud along with his
forged Selective Service Registration card. Both are
crimes. FOX News, the ‘fair and balanced’, ignored the press
conference. It was to be expected for the prostitute media,
but FOX consistently brags they bring it all to you when in
fact they simply ignored what should have been a major news
story. Just like the other liars for hire: NY Times, LA Times,
Washington Post, CNN and the list goes on. USA Today did a
short sarcastic piece that cheated their readers out of the
truth.

Of course, the unknown birth place for bouncing Barry so long
ago has nothing to do with his eligibility to serve as
president. Without rehashing years of columns, it all comes
down to one fact: BOTH parents must be U.S. citizens at the
time of the child’s birth. That leaves out Soetoro/Obama, Ted
Cruz, Marco Rubio and another loser, Bobby Jindal.

The fake news scandal has been dominating the Internet for the
past month. What you and I know and millions of Americans have
known for a long time has finally blown up in their faces. The
phony story about how the Russians hacked and influenced the
presidential election last November has been flogged to death
by the lying agenda-driven media. They hoped by telling the
same whopper over and over and over, gullible Americans would
swallow it hook, line and sinker. That may be true for a
segment of the population who voted for career criminal,
Hildebeast Clinton, but for those of us who do the research
and carefully consider sources, we know it’s all a big, fat
lie to brand Trump’s presidency as illegitimate.

Those same useful fools screamed, yelled and jumped up and
down over the war to expose Barry Soetoro as ineligible and
that his ‘presidency’ for 8 years was illegitimate. You’re all
racists, blah, blah, blah. Well, the chickens have come home
to roost as they say and the day of triumph for what’s
referred to as the ‘alternative media’ – NOT the stupid



moniker ‘alt-right’ (or even ‘alt left’) – has arrived.

Of course, the disinformation industry is out there in full
force, pretending to be truth tellers on web sites that appear
to be conservative. I receive email all the time asking me, Is
this true? I’m glad people are taking to heart how important
it is to be wary of false information and outright lies.
Verify is everything.

I’ve been in the trenches for 26 years. Twenty years
ago WorldNetDaily came on the scene on the heels of The Drudge
Report. A year later, July 4, 1998, my web site went up; I
believe NewsWithViews went on line in 2002. Today there are
thousands of web sites all competing for that hot story that
can be uploaded in minutes. But, over the decades I have
learned which web sites are consistently accurate, which are
BS flame throwers (yellow journalism to sell products on web
sies), which deliberately put out disinformation and which are
party oriented and that goes for talk radio as well.

It’s so frustrating to listen to some talk show host who
doesn’t know what he/she is talking about. They either have no
clue regarding the U.S. Constitution, they do nothing but
parrot the party line or in their arrogance brush off someone
who does know what they’re talking about and slap them with
the some worn out label. Either deliberately deceptive or
intellectual laziness, too many big name talk show hosts never
talk about the cure, only more of the same party bickering.
It’s their cash cow.

So, who should the American people believe? The writers at
NWVs and other big web sites who consistently bring verifiable
facts in their columns over the decades. Journalists and
columnists who consistently back up their allegations and
research. I’ve seen too many web sites with lots of opinions
and ‘facts’ where no source is provided just lots of hype. You
know the old saying in media: If it bleeds it leads. I see too
much of that on the Internet, much of which turns out to be



either outright false or a foul distortion of facts.

As for talk show and cable network hosts, the same rule
applies. Sadly, the majority in my opinion fail miserably. It
wasn’t until the 2016 election that Rush Limbaugh and Sean
Hannity finally got fed up with the lying scum bag RINOs who
keep getting reelected to Congress (94% again in 2016) and
started going after the GOP. That’s all well and fine, but
some subjects that are critical to ‘draining the swamp’ they
simply refuse to cover.

That’s why it’s up to yours truly to do my part in covering
what ‘conservative’ talk radio isn’t interested in bringing to
the American people. I am back on the radio with my own show
again and I promise you, it will not be the same old GOP-DNC
tennis match of back and forth politics.

There’s so much going on right now. We are living in a very
historical moment that is also very dangerous. The shadow
government isn’t just going to roll over and go away. Their
plans to destroy this republic is experiencing a set-back with
the election of Donald Trump, but make no mistake: The evil
doers think years ahead, not days or weeks.

I firmly believe if it wasn’t for the Internet we would
already be toast. If it wasn’t for ‘alternative’ talk radio we
would already be toast. Talk radio is like networking and it
works. Just like networking on the Internet and through social
media. When my eyes were first opened more than a quarter
century ago, comparatively speaking, it would have been like
the days of the settlers. All we had back then was fax
machines, newsletters and very little radio exposure. Rush
Limbaugh owned the market back then.

Today it’s totally different. We need to keep hammering on
getting the truth out. We need to keep networking to bring
like minded Americans together on the same page to get
critical legislation passed in Congress. We need to keep the



information highway flowing with truth. We need radio shows
like mine to keep Americans informed in real time so they can
be a force to be reckoned with instead of chasing Band Aids.

So, please join me Monday, Wednesday and Friday evenings, 5:00
pm PST, 7:00 pm CST and 8:00 pm EST, to hear my guests, get up
to date accurate information and call in with your thoughts
and/or suggestions on the issues. Wednesday the 11th my guest
is constitutional attorney, Larry Becraft. You won’t want to
miss it. And, every show this month for a lucky caller: A free
copy of my book, Taking Politics Out of Solutions. To
listen, click here.

Links:

1 – Sick Of Internet Hoaxes And Half Truths
2 – The Governor of Vermont Is An Idiot —Paul Craig Roberts

[Devvy’s hot new book, Taking Politics Out of Solutions is now
available. The most important issues destroying America are
presented along with constitutional solutions neither the
Republicans or Democrats will pursue. Get your copy now.
Excellent discounts for 2 or more books, or bulk orders.]
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